
•	 All players (member or casual) MUST 
book a tee time using our online sys-
tem. To comply with the Government 
rules around traceability, we must have 
a record of who is using the facilities.

	 To book, you can access the online system 
via www.bookandplaygolf.com or use the 
Book Now tab on our website www.rivers-
dalebeachgolfclub.co.nz. If you are unable 
to book online, please call 04 499 3444 
between 8am – 4pm Monday to Friday.

•	 Members can log in and book tee times 
with their details. Visitors should provide 
first initial and surname, and a valid phone 

number, for every player in the appropriate 
fields when processing their payment for 
green fees. No cash facilities are available.

•	 No score cards are to be submitted. Scores 
will not count towards handicap index until 
after Level 3.

•	 No shared equipment, this includes carts 
and clubs. The flag pins and bunker rakes 
will not be in place.

•	 Play is only possible for those playing alone 
or playing with others from within their 
bubble. Do not arrange to meet anyone else 
to play.

•	 Maintain at least 2m physical distance from 
other course users and respect the tee times 
(15 minute spacing). Golfers should arrive 
in time and ready to tee off at their booked 
time, and leave the facilities immediately 
after finishing play.

•	 No tournaments, matches or club days to 
be held until further notice.

•	 Please do not BYO alcohol. Even during 
lockdown, the Club is a licensed premises 
and anybody disregarding this puts our abil-
ity to trade at risk when we are allowed to 
reopen. Enjoy your round, then enjoy your 
refreshment at home in your bubble.

If you wish to play golf at our course, follow the guidelines below – 
developed in conjunction with NZ Golf and the Government and 
allow you to enjoy our facilities in a safe manner
The Clubhouse (including foyer) will remain closed, please note this 
means no toilet or water facilities are available for use.


